
 

February 11, 2016 
 
 
The Honorable Mark Hammond 
Secretary of State 
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Secretary Hammond, 
 
I request that the individual listed below be commissioned as a deputy law enforcement officer 
serving without compensation as requested by Colonel Alvin A. Taylor, Director of the South 
Carolina Department of Natural Resources, in his letter to me dated January 21, 2016.  A copy of 
this letter is attached for your convenience.  
 
Law Enforcement Officer    SSN   Effective Date 
Thomas E. Buckhannon IV      1/21/2016 
 
My very best, 
 
 
 
Nikki R. Haley 
 
NRH/kp 
 
Attached 
 
cc: Colonel Alvin A. Taylor, Director, South Carolina Department of Natural Resources 


